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1.  Invitation to the European Congress 2007.

    The EPF Congress will take part in Koscian, Poland 7. May 
2007, starting at 19:00 hours.
Amendments to the EPF Constitution and the By Laws and other proposals to be included in the Congress Agenda and candidates for election of EPF officials, must be in the hands of the GS latest 9. March 2007. 

Please prepare to confirm your bids for organising European championships and cups in 2008 and 2009 and prepare new bids for 2010.


Here the order of business:
- Roll Call

- President’s Address
- Minutes of the last Congress

- Treasurer’s Report – Auditors report.
- General Secretary’s Report

- Committee Reports
- Election of EC members, DC chairman and Appeal
  Com. chairman.
- Action on proposed amendments
- New Member Applicants
- Delinquent Nations
- Hall of Fame
- Future Championships
- Any Other Business
- Adjournment

Welcome to the Congress!

2. Bids for organising European championships 

    in 2010.
Federations are asked to give bids to organise European championships in 2010.

Organisers of European championships are given the benefit to buy bars, plates, benches and racks to highly reduced prices and also given the opportunity to apply for support from the EPF Sport Development fund.
Please fill in the form “Application for organising European championships” which can be loaded down from the EPF web or be ordered from the EPF GS Dietmar Wolf.
Send the form to Dietmar Wolf within 9 March 2007.

3. Positive lifter at the European Masters 2006.
Leo Honkala from Sweden is suspended for two years as he tested positive on the prohibited substance metandienone.

He will loose his medals and placing in category 75 kg M3.
4. Greetings from the President.

2006 has been a year with high activity for powerlifting. We have had mainly good organised European championships but we are continuous working to even better the quality. From 2007 on, we want to see only IPF recognised bars, plates and racks both in the warm up area as well as on the platform. The EPF Sport Development Fund is instituted to help organisers achieve this goal.

Next Congress, elections of EPF officials take part. It is a privilege to be elected into the EPF organisation, but nobody should seek such election only for pleasure or perhaps prestige. Most positions involve much work if the organisation shall function well. If you ask the General Secretary, the Treasurer, the Championships Secretary or any of the EC members,  I am sure they can all inform of comprehensive daily work for EPF.  
So, EPF as organisation welcome hard working people to step forward as candidates to the election but every candidate must be prepared to spend several hours daily with EPF work if they are elected.
2006 has not been a promising year regarding the situation of doping abuse in powerlifting.  Both Russian PF and Ukraine PF are suspended and out of 135 tests carried out at European championships, 12 lifters have tested positive. This number of positives is fare too high. 
In 2007, the antidoping work in some EPF countries will be intensified as both EPF and IPF have budgeted money for carrying out OCT controls. 
The trademark of EPF and IPF must be FAIR PLAY by all lifters and the work to achieve this will go on in co-operation with WADA. 
I hope 2007 will bring good news about the IPF application for IOC recognition. I also look forward to good organised European championships and I wish all organisers good luck with the preparation.
I’ll like to thank all officials and lifters for the contribution to bring powerlifting forward in 2006. Your work and co-operation is highly appreciated by the EPF officials.
I wish all officials, lifters and supporters of powerlifting 
MERRY CHRISTMAS

           and a 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!
/ Arnulf Wahlstrom
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Phone: +47 6918 4538.  Fax: +47 6921 2470�


Vice President�Kalevi Sorsa,�Ahopurontie 1 D 20, 70260 Kuopio, Finland�Tel +358 173649478 Mob. +358 442757924 �Email � HYPERLINK "mailto:kalevi.sorsa@co.inet.fi" �kalevi.sorsa@co.inet.fi��
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